Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

MINUTES 

                     August 8, 2013

1.0  ASSEMBLY 

1.1  Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 

1.3  Visitors:   Skip Moore, Everett Connor, Chief Marshall  

2.0  MINUTES


Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of the August 1, 2013. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -     

August 9th – Camp Finale 6PM at the lodge 

August 14th- Park and Recreation 6PM at the Town Hall 

August 17th – Yard, Bake Sale and cookbooks 8-2PM to benefit the Purling Beck Hall, 2278 East Washington Road, for a space call Ron @495-3186

August 21st – Conservation Commission 7PM at the Town Hall 

August 28th- Board of Adjustment 6:30PM at the Town Hall 
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Hazardous Waste &
Unwanted Medicine Collection
The Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Regional Planning Commis-
sion, and host towns wil provide EREE household hazardous

waste collections for residents of participating towns (see re-
verse side).

1fyou are a household NOT from a participating town, you are
welcome to come, but you must pay a fee of $40 for 10 gallons
‘depending on type and quantity of materias (§15 for one galion
of medicine including containers).
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Dates & Locations: Unwanted Medicines wil be

‘Saturday, May 18, 2013 ‘accepted at the Hazardous Waste. ®
Lebanon Soiid Waste Facilty, Collections from residents as shown
370 Plainfield Road
(Rt 12A south of Home Depol)
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tons (including veterinary medicine) as follows:
+ Medicines in their original containers
Leave labels on medicine
Black out patient's name only
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CHECKOUT OURNEWWEB SITE.. httpy//hhw.udsrpe.org,
| The website provides HHW collecton schedules including links for all collections in New Hampshire
and Vermont,information on what to do with common household wastes, recipes for atemative
cieaning products, and more information on Committee activies. - Volunteers always wanted!





Did you Know? 

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1 Slaves of the Immaculate Heart of Mary: TM#14-486, King Street filing a building permit to replace an existing structure and add a bathroom and front porch 8x20. – Tabled for payment. 

3.2 Fred and Neil Douglas: TM# 15-070    Faxon Hill Road, requesting a permit for decks that had been previously constructed. Eaton motioned to deny the permit because of the shoreland setback requirements. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1 Brian Dingman came in to get some property information from the tax maps. Dagesse assisted him. 

4.2  Joe Cummings came in to ask if he needed a building permit to put up a fence. Dagesse informed him that he did not but he must comply with the New Hampshire RSAs. Cummings also said the he spoke with Ed Thayer on placement regarding snow removal. 

4.3 Jean Landry phoned to ask for an occupancy inspection for his Buchanan Circle property. Dagesse to coordinate. 

4.4 Dennis Denault came in to ask about town properties that are for sale.  Dagesse informed him that the Town would be having another town bid sale possibly in the fall. He left his information so that Dagesse could notify him when the next sale will occur. 

4.5 Christine Zipper came in to ask for information on the Town cemeteries. Dagesse provided her with Phil Barker’s contact information and emailed Barker letting him know that she was seeking his help. 

4.6 Skip Moore came in to ask for a copy of the New Hampshire RSA 236:13 in regards to drainage structures installed by abutters (driveway culverts). 

4.7 Warren Little brought in a request to the Selectmen regarding his concerns with his driveway. The Selectmen discussed with Thayer and Thayer will coordinate sign placement. Little will pay for the signs. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS   

5.1 Michelle Dagesse


5.1.1. Wrote a letter and sent applications to a Dole Schoolhouse Road property owner regarding a camper that was placed on their property; the letter was to inform them that a permit is needed to park there and a driveway permit is needed for the additional driveway that was added to the property. 

5.2 Carolyn Russell: 


5.2.1. The Selectmen asked Russell for information on properties that are available for deeding and if any welfare issues were involved. Russell updated the Selectmen and the tax collector will send out notices. 

5.3 Ed Thayer: 


5.3.1. Discussed budgetary items in regards to trucks. 


5.3.2. Discussed the mowing of the side roads (in regards to email from Natalie Jurson) and the road trimming will still be put off until next year. 


5.3.3.Three loads of shim was placed on East Washington Road and he is attempting to coordinate the paving prior to the start of school.


5.3.4. They will be working on the lodge to keep the water out of the basement next week. 

5.4 Board of Assessors: 


5.4.1. Dropped off a copy of a timber tax levy. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 

6.1  Skip Moore said that he spoke with Rick Niven today and said that when he left the road was put together properly and after he left there is a crown in the road and now more water is being pushed onto his side of the road. Eastman asked when did this change happen? Moore said 25 years ago. Eastman asked for Moore’s official complaint. Moore said surface water coming down on my property and impurities in the water and the drainage. Eastman is your well contaminated? Moore said he had his well tested years ago and it was not contaminated. Moore said that the Town of Tewksbury, MA tested it 5 years ago. Marshall asked what was the results? Moore said it was not clear. Marshall asked if it was drinkable. Moore said yes. Marshall asked Connor if he read the RSA. Connor said yes. Marshall asked if he understands the law. Connor said he believed he did. Marshall explained that the culvert is a private property owners responsibility to manage their water on their property. Marshall said that we had many calls after the recent storm and we have explained to all of the other property owners that the town is not responsible for driveway washouts. Eastman said the bottom line is that this is not a town problem. Moore said that we are going to court. Eaton said that the easiest way to resolve this is to have Everett and you dig out the area and place stone. Connor said he would contact the property owner and see what they would like to do. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1 A copy of a letter from NH DES to the municipal clerk regarding 576 North Main Street requesting a permit to install or repair a septic system. – Filed 

7.2 Email from an East Washington Road property owner and the need for a variance because of the closeness to thesideline. The property owner decided she did not want to move forward with the process and will be removing the construction that was done prior to the application. She has also requested a refund of the building permit application. – The Selectmen approved the refund as soon as the structure has been removed or if she would like to discuss with the Selectmen they would more than happy to help her along with the process. 

7.3 Letter from NH Department of Safety informing the Town that the major disaster declaration briefing meetings schedules. Thayer will be attending on August 15th for the Town and he suggested that a Selectman attend if available. 

7.4 Invoice from Hilltop Heating – Approved for payment and sent to Dagesse 

7.5 Notice from Reb MacKenzie asking for attendance to come to the 3rd appeal hearing regarding the operating permit for the Wheelabrator incinerator in Claremont, the appeal is to revoke the permit. 

7.6 Approval for Construction from NH DES to John Pasieka, North Main Street. – Filed 

7.7 A copy of the Source – Forward to Conservation Commission 

7.8 Email from the Warren Group asking for copies of the town building permits. – Dagesse to see if they wanted log book entries. 

7.9 Notice of Public Hearing and Agenda from Sullivan County Delegation for August 8th at 7pm. – Filed 

7.10 Email from Natalie Jurson responding to Just wondering if the gentlemen in the big chairs have given any thought to “not” following through on their economic move re. not mowing.  I agree we need to keep the cost of the town down.  HOWEVER in my humble opinion I think that penny wise could be pound foolish if they neglect to keep certain intersections mowed to provide sufficient visibility.  Two cases in point – the V at Old Marlow and Lempster Mt. Rds. and one that is not a town responsibility which is Lempster Mt. Rd and Rt. 31.  There is nothing to keep the Town Fathers from requesting that the state attention that intersection.  I am keeping a record of which selectmen’s that decision was handed down and if I ever hear of anyone having any accident caused by a visibility problem I shall make sure those involved are aware of the Town Fathers decision.  

As far as private driveways it is incumbent on the property owner to attend to visibility, and my own driveway is very much on that list. I know it so I warn everyone who drives onto my property to use caution on leaving it.  It is my hope to remove some of the problem after this growing season!

I understand I am not the only one who has mentioned this to the Town Fathers.- Eaton weed wacked the grass on the corner of Lempster Mtn. Road and Rte 31- Filed 

7.11 Invoice from Upton & Hatfield – The Selectmen approved and forwarded to Dagesse 

7.12 Water test results from the State for Millen and Mill Pond – All waters are within acceptable limits. 

7.13 Application from Ladies Auxiliary for the use of the lodge on August 21, 2013. – See 9.1

7.14 A copy of a letter from the town’s attorney to the town’s auditor. – Filed 

7.15 Application from the APDVD for the use of the lodge on July 11, 2014. – See 9.2 

7.16 Letter from the Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Regional Planning Commission regarding the status of broadband availability in our town. – Dagesse to respond 

7.17 Letter and building permit application from Neiland Douglas. – The Selectmen discussed and will ask the Douglas’s to put in an application through NH DES even though there will be no excavation since they cannot waive a State requirement. The Selectmen denied the permit. 

7.18 Email from Ginger Dubois regarding a bench in the memory of Roland Melzard – Forward to Park and Recreation. 

8.0Old Business

8.1 The Selectmen had received many positive comments on the Faxon Hill Road culvert job. The Selectmen pass along their positive comments of a job well done. 

9.0 New Business 

9.1 Eaton motioned to approve the application of the Ladies Auxiliary to use the lodge on August 21st for the Forest Warden’s Dinner. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

9.2 Eaton motioned to approve the application of the APDVD for the use of the lodge on July 11, 2014. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $17238.49 and vendor checks in the amount of $24473.56 August 2, 2013.  

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Eastman motioned to adjourn Eaton seconded the motion the meeting was adjourned at 8:00PM All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
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2013 
Hazardous Waste &  


Unwanted Medicine Collection 
The Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Regional Planning Commis-
sion, and host towns will provide FREE household hazardous 
waste collections for residents of participating towns (see re-
verse side). 
 
If you are a household NOT from a participating town, you are 
welcome to come, but you must pay a fee of $40 for 10 gallons 
depending on type and quantity of materials ($15 for one gallon 
of medicine including containers). 


CHECK OUT OUR NEW WEB SITE…  http://hhw.uvlsrpc.org 
The website provides HHW collection schedules including links for all collections in New Hampshire 
and Vermont, information on what to do with common household wastes, recipes for alternative 
cleaning products, and more information on Committee activities.   Volunteers always wanted! 


Businesses & Institutions:Businesses & Institutions:Businesses & Institutions:   
Small businesses, schools, churches…must register at least two 
weeks in advance of the collection and pay disposal costs or 
make arrangements with sponsoring town.  Call Vickie Davis at 
the Regional Planning Commission at (603) 448-1680. 


For information, call: 
UVLSRPC at (603) 448-1680 


Monday – Thursday, 8:30 - 4:00 


NEW Spring Dates  
Time: 


9:00 a.m. – noon 
Ask to swap your mercury thermome-


ter for a digital at any collection 


 


Dates & Locations: 
Saturday, May 18, 2013 


Lebanon Solid Waste Facility, 
370 Plainfield Road  


(Rt 12A south of Home Depot) 
 


Saturday, June 15, 2013 
Newport Highway Garage 


449 South Main St./Route 10 
 


Saturday, August 17, 2013
 


Newbury Highway Garage 
50 South Road  


(tricky location—watch for signs) 


 
Saturday, September 21, 2013 
Lebanon Solid Waste Facility, 


370 Plainfield Road  
(Rt 12A south of Home Depot) 


 
 
Unwanted Medicines will be  


accepted at the Hazardous Waste  
Collections from residents as shown 
on the reverse side of this sheet.   


 
Bring your unwanted prescription and over-the-counter medica-
tions (including veterinary medicine) as follows: 


 Medicines in their original containers  
 Leave labels on medicine 
 Black out patient’s name only 
 Do NOT bring sharps or needles (EpiPens OK)  


 
DO NOT FLUSH OR POUR MEDICINE DOWN THE DRAIN!   
It goes into our drinking water!  If there are no collections, it is 


better to put unwanted medicine with your trash. 
 


See www.nh.gov/medsafety for great information. 
 


Thanks to Dartmouth-Hitchcock Outpatient Pharmacy for 


making this collection possible. 







 


 


Participating Towns in 2013 


Cornish 
Enfield 
Goshen 
Hanover 
Lebanon 
Lempster 


Lyme 
New London 


Newbury 
Orford 


Piermont 
Plainfield 


Springfield 
Sunapee 


Unity 
Washington 


Wilmot 


WHAT WHAT WHAT NOTNOTNOT   TO BRING AND WHAT TO DO WITH IT:TO BRING AND WHAT TO DO WITH IT:TO BRING AND WHAT TO DO WITH IT:   
 Alkaline batteries for flashlights and other household items are not considered hazardous and can be 


thrown in the trash.  This includes most non-rechargeable batteries such as AA, AAA, C, D, and 9-volt 
batteries. If in doubt, just bring them to the collection. 


 Ammunition and explosives, fire extinguishers - Contact your local police or fire departments.  
 Asbestos must be handled by a specialist.  Contact NH DES at 271-1370 for disposal info.  Ask if there’s 


a hauler working in your area who might take your asbestos. 
 Automotive batteries can be exchanged, given, or sold to local garages and auto parts stores.   
 Empty aerosol cans can be recycled with scrap metal.  Talk to your town first. 
 Fluorescent lights may be taken at your town facility. Check with your town.  Food Co-ops in the Upper 


Valley and Home Depot take CFLs (spiral bulbs), but not the tubes. 
 Latex paint is not considered hazardous.  Use kitty litter, sawdust, or shredded paper to dry out latex 


paint and then throw in your trash.  Empty, dry metal cans may be recycled as scrap metal at your recy-
cling facility.  If it says clean up with soap and water, it’s probably latex. 


 Medical sharps must be placed inside a rigid, puncture-resistant container such as a detergent bottle 
with cap, seal cap with duct tape, and label container with marker, “Sharps, not for recycling.”  Dispose of 
with regular trash by handing to a waste collector.  EpiPens may be brought to unwanted medicine collec-
tions. See www.nh.gov/medsafety. 


 Propane or helium tanks can be exchanged or refilled at a distributor; or contact town transfer station. 
Helium is a precious gas and should be returned to the party store if any gas is left. 


 Spray insulation tanks should be returned to retailer if possible as they cost several hundred dollars 
each for disposal if still containing any chemicals. 


 Used motor oil is collected at many town facilities or local garages on a regular basis. 


Residents from Non-Participating Towns are welcome to participate, but they must pay a fee of $40 
per 10 gallons or more dependent on type and quantity of materials.  $15 per gallon of medicines 


including containers. 


WHAT TO BRING:WHAT TO BRING:WHAT TO BRING:   
Look on the product labels for words like “caution,” “warning,” “danger,” “poisonous,” or “keep away 
from children or pets.”  Examples of hazardous products to bring to a collection are as follows:   


 Button batteries 
 Rechargeable batter-


ies 
 Ni-cad batteries 
 Smoke & Carbon 


Monoxide Detectors 
with radioac-
tive symbol 


 Oil-based paint (not 
latex) 


 Solvents 
 Varnishes 
 Stains 
 Paint removers 
 Household cleaners 
 Polishes 


 Photo chemicals 
 Hobby chemicals 
 Pool chemicals 
 Pesticides & herb-


icides 
 Flea powder 
 Antifreeze 
 Dirty gasoline 


 Adhesives 
 Driveway sealer 
 Mercury-containing 


devices such as 
thermostats and 
thermometers 


 And much more... 






